



LARRY KEHDE

SECRET ARY

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION AZTEC DISTRICT OFFICE

July 1, 1980

1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD AZTEC: NEW MEXICO B741D (505) 334-6176

Mr. Ernie Padilla Oil Conservation Division P.O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, N.M. 87501

Re: Forced plugging cases

Dear Ernie:

Please docket the following cases:

- 1) A hearing to permit Associated Oil and Gas Co. of New Mexico, Inc., Houston Fire and Casualty Insurance Co., and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why its Vigil #1 located in Unit J of Section 14, Township 12 North, Range 6 East, Sandoval County should not be plugged in accordance with a division approved plugging program.
- 2) A hearing to permit Union Oil and Mining and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why its Carl Lanier #1 located in Unit B of Section 6, Township 29 North, Range 9 West San Juan County should not be plugged in accordance with a division approved plugging program.
- 3) A hearing to permit Aztec Development Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Finch #1 located in Unit O of Section 15, Township 29 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County should not be plugged in accordance with a division approved plugging program.
- 4) A hearing to permit Bloomfield Oil and Gas Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why its Sheetz #1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 29 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, should not be plugged in accordance with a division approved plugging program.
- 5) A hearing to permit Coal Creek Oil Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why its W.E. Duggen #2 located in Unit H of Section 20, Township 29 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, should not be plugged in accordance with a division approved plugging program.

July 1, 1980

Mr. Ernie Padilla

6) A hearing to permit all interested parties to appear and show cause why a well drilled by unknown parties and located in Unit E of Section 16, Township 39 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, should not be plugged in accordance with a division approved plugging program.

If you have any questions, please call.

Yours truly,

Frank T. Chavez

District Supervisor

FC/1s